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WORSHIP CALENDAR: May 2011

Sunday 8th May at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

Sunday 15th May at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong

3.00pm: Service at Moorburn Manor Nursing Home, Moorburn Road

6.30pm: LCT Evening Service – St John’s Church

Sunday 22nd May at 11.00am: Rev Sandy McCallum 

Sunday 29th May at 11.00am: Rev Andrew Taylor 

Sunday 5th June at 11.00am: Rev Bill Armstrong – Sacrament of Holy Communion

DATES TO NOTE:

Sunday 8th May:  Concert in the Church with the St Maura Singers and Friends at 3.00pm.

Saturday 28th May:  Tearoom in Session Room 10.00am to 4.00pm.
Monday 30th May:  Mission and Outreach Committee in Session Room at 7.30pm.
BLYTHSWOOD CARE

The collection van will be parked in the Clark Memorial Church grounds on Thursday 12th May, between 2.00pm and 2.45pm, to uplift suitable goods.   The uplift of larger items of furniture and books can be arranged by telephoning the depot at Hillington on 0141 882 0585.

PRAYER CORNER

Please remember in prayer:

· those recently elected to the Scottish Parliament that they may be given strength and wisdom for the awesome task of government

· the General Assembly of our Kirk as it meets this month in Edinburgh.
May it too be given the wisdom and presence of God in its often difficult deliberations 

· all students sitting examinations at this time that their work may be blessed

· those who are housebound and who cannot get out to enjoy the better weather

· farmers and those involved in agriculture, as they face one of the busiest periods of work

DUTY ELDERS

Elders on duty for the ensuing month are: -

  8th May - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

15th May - Mr McNaught (Convenor), Mr Cram, Mr Jamieson, Mr Jenkins, Mr King, Mr Laing, Miss Kennedy, Mrs Lyon, Mrs McEleny. 

22nd May - Mr Wallace (Convenor), Mr Currie, Mr Hewitt, Mr Lewis, Mr R Rae, Mr Rettie, Mr Welch, Mrs McManus.

29th May - Mr Jackson (Convenor), Mr Laurie, Mr Rankin, Mrs Bell, Mrs Butler, Mrs Jackson, Mrs Laurie, Miss McFarlane.

  5th Jun - Mr Boyle (Convenor), Mr Caldwell, Mr Hendry, Mr Kemp, Mr Murdoch, Mrs Counter, Mrs Houghton, Miss McKellar.

CHURCH REGISTER

NEW MEMBERS

By Special Resolution of the Kirk Session

 13th Apr  -   Mr & Mrs J Barclay, 21 Glen Place.

We welcome them to the fellowship of St Columba’s Parish Church

JIM & ISHBEL LAURIE

March 27th was a memorable day for Jim and Ishbel Laurie when they were presented with a gift from the Kirk Session and Congregation to mark their 50 years of outstanding service to the Choir of St Columba’s Parish Church, Largs (1960-2010).  The day was enhanced by the surprise attendance of their children (excepting Ellen who lives in the USA) plus Jim’s brother and sister Robert and Eleanor who joined in a surprise luncheon at their home in Barr Crescent. 

A number of members of the congregation were absent on the day due to other commitments so we have printed a mini “This is your Life - Jim and Ishbel Laurie” as an insert in this month’s Landmark.  It was an honour and privilege to mark the occasion on the 27th.
John Lewis   

YOUNG CHURCH

We are still busy collecting coppers for Water Aid at Young Church to add to the £175 raised at the Tearoom/Carwash. Thank you to everyone who has already donated their coppers. If anyone else would like to donate coppers we will be collecting till the end of the session in June. We will keep you posted with our current total on the board outside the library.

The “Sparklers” and “Allstars” will be having a trip to Funworld in Gourock on Saturday 21st May. We will meet at the church at 9.00am and will return by 12.30pm. The “Saints” will have their trip to Stroove in the autumn.

On Sunday 8th May the “Saints” will meet up with young people from St John’s, Clark Memorial, Fairlie, Cumbrae and St Mary’s Churches. This will be a large gathering and will hopefully let our young people realise how many other young people go to church locally as they often feel very much in the minority. It will also give the leaders a chance to meet and perhaps exchange ideas. I also hope it will lead to more joint meetings between churches.
Alison Tunnicliff

ST COLUMBA’S DAY LUNCH

The Social Committee are organising this year’s St Columba’s Day Lunch, which will take place at the Queen’s Hotel on Sunday 12th June at 1.00pm.  Further details including the menu and price will be placed on the noticeboard outside the Session Room shortly.

Jean Jackson

Convenor
MONDAY’S ALTERNATIVE CLUB

We now have the final total for the Tearoom/Carwash that was run by ourselves and the Young Church in March. We raised the grand total of £350 which means we will be able to donate £175 to Water Aid. Thank you again for all your support, whether it was donating baking, coming on the day (with or without your car!), or buying baking or cards on the Sunday. 

We met this month in-between holidays on a lovely warm evening in April when we had an enjoyable walk along the seafront. We meet for a games night on 2nd May and then on 16th May, topic to be confirmed.

Alison Tunnicliff

A JOURNEY OF POWER

A Study of Prayer

The JOURNEY OF POWER is a carefully designed course that will guide the praying Christian along the seldom travelled road of Biblical prayer.  Using the Scriptures as our guide we will look at scores of Biblical principles related to prayer.

This course will be run under the auspices of St Mary’s RC Church, Largs, at the ‘TocH’ Hall in Bath Street.  It will start on Thursday 5th May 2011 from 7.00pm to 9.00pm and will run for five weeks.  

The dates are: Thursday 5th May; Thursday 12th May; Thursday 19th May; Thursday 26th May; and Thursday 2nd June.  For further information, please contact Ron or Betty Bisset on Tel No: 01475 675638.

* All are welcome whatever your denominational background or particular belief/non belief status*

G U I L D

At the Annual Business Meeting on 28th March four committee members retired after several years’ service, and we welcomed a new member to the committee – Maybeth Mackay.   Jean Puckrin, the retiring Convenor, gave a report on the activities of the session and Margaret Barclay was unanimously appointed as Convenor for session 2011-2012.   Margaret then read the following poem.

There’s real sadness about in our Parish Guild,

We’re facing a void that might never be filled,

The gang of four will no longer be seen,

That’s Agnes, Muriel, Isa and Jean.

They’ve served us real well for many a year,

How will we cope when they’re no longer here?

But they’re no spring chickens and I’m not a liar,

Being really ancient, they just had to retire.

Our petite secretary is Muriel by name,

From Clark Memorial she originally came,

She hired the speakers for each Monday Guild,

Has a really big talent for such a small build.

Agnes handled the money, she’s done it before,

When she ran her own little Grocery store,

She counted the offerings and paid money out,

Was the balance correct?   There was never a doubt.
Isa, tall and slim, with a really posh voice,

In her working life, a schoolteacher by choice,

In the Church of Scotland for a very long time,

Losing her talents seems a terrible crime.

Jean’s led our Guild for the past seven years

Though English, we took her without any fears,

She is good in the garden, makes excellent cakes,

And as Guild Convenor, she sure has what it takes.

These four ladies we will have to replace,

For each one of them you will see a new face,

I’ve praised each of them, but my words are not hollow,

‘Cause this “Gang of Four” is a “hard act to follow”.

A special afternoon tea was enjoyed, Jean was presented with roses for the garden, and she, in turn, gave everyone a wrapped wedge of Golden Wedding cake.

Members are reminded that the coach for the outing to Alloway on Tuesday 17th May, will leave the Church at 11.00am, and High Tea is booked at Seamill Hydro.

The Guild has just been informed that the late Jean Monaghan, a former member, has left a legacy to St Columba’s Guild.   A letter of thanks has been sent to her executor.

Margaret Barclay

CHRISTIAN AID
 

Christian Aid Week  - 15th May to 21st May

Your Christian Aid envelope is enclosed in this month’s Landmark.  If you would care to put your donation into the envelope and hand it into the Church on any day during Christian Aid Week or put it into the collection bags on any of the Sundays during Christian Aid Week.  (Christian Aid bags will be placed at the front and back doors of the Church.)

It can also be handed in at the Christian Aid Coffee Morning at the Dunn Memorial Hall on Saturday 21st May, 10.00am to 12.00noon.  

I hope everyone will respond to this appeal and please remember if you are a taxpayer, to fill in the “Gift Aid” section of the envelope as this makes a big difference.

During Christian Aid Week we have arranged several events:

On Monday 16th May, we will be holding a Quiz Night in the Brisbane House Hotel starting at 7.30pm.  Tickets are priced £5.00 and are available from the Largs Information Bureau.

On Wednesday 18th May, we are holding a Christian Aid Lunch in the Clark Memorial Hall from 12.00noon to 1.30pm.  Minimum donation £2.00.

On Wednesday 18th May, we are holding a “Beetle Drive” in the Clark Memorial Hall from 7.00pm to 9.00pm.

Christian Aid Coffee Morning

This year’s Christian Aid Coffee Morning will be held on Saturday 21st May from 10.00am to 12.00noon in the Dunn Memorial Hall.  Donations of home-baking, plants and books are urgently required.  Can you help?

Donations can be handed in at the Dunn Memorial Hall on Friday 20th May from 7.00pm to 8.30pm or on the Saturday morning from 9.00am onwards. Thanking you in anticipation.

May McFarlane

RESTORATION AND DEVELOPMENT 

The Heritage Centre & Church re-opened at the beginning of April and, after a slow start, is proving to be as popular as ever with many visitors.   A special display of the sea planes that were stationed in Largs during the 1939/45 war will be exhibited from early May.

The St Columba Concerts resume on Sunday 8th May at 3.00pm with the St Maura Singers & Friends.   This will be followed on Sunday 5th June with the Kilwinning Amateur Prize Flute Band and on Sunday evening July 10th we will be entertained by the Aros Quartet, a group of Swedish artistes who are visiting Scotland for a short tour.   Dates and times of the rest of the season’s concerts will be announced shortly and we ask members to give these concerts their full support as it is an opportunity to listen to very talented artistes with a wide variety of music, an opportunity for fellowship and to raise funds for St Columba’s.

The Market held over the weekend 23rd/25th of April was an outstanding success and brought some life and colour to the town over a busy Easter weekend.   The venture raised £917 and thanks are extended to all who helped or supported the market.

All of these efforts are aimed at supporting the Kirk Session decision to make Mission at the heart of all we do.  These events are part of the St Columba’s Parish Church mission to make the church a place of welcome to all, a place of worship and a place of friendship.
Ken Welch

MISSION AND OUTREACH COMMITTEE
The Committee held their first open meeting on Monday 4th April.  We were delighted to welcome several members of the congregation to our meeting. Once we had worked our way through the agenda we discussed the idea of what Mission means to us personally and how we can move these ideas forward in our Church.

Margaret Barclay told us that some members of the Prayer Group would like to issue Candy Canes with a message telling of the love of Jesus. The committee thought that this was an excellent idea and it was taken to the Kirk Session for approval. During the Easter weekend the Candy Canes were distributed at the Farmers’ Market, the Church Tearoom, the Heritage Centre and our Easter Morning Service.  It is hoped that this could be done again perhaps at Christmas Time.  Sincere thanks to the ladies of the Prayer Group for all their hard work organizing this.

The Fellowship Lunch held on Palm Sunday was a great success with around eighty of us enjoying lunch together. We are looking forward to the St Columba’s Day Lunch on 12th June at the Queen’s Hotel, organized by the Social Committee and hope that you will be able to come along.

We selected dates for future meetings to take us up to the end of the year – Monday 30th May, Monday 5th September and Monday 28th November.

The committee hope that you will join us at our next meeting on Monday 30th May at 7.30pm.  As always you can be assured of a warm welcome and a good cup of coffee. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require transport.
Gillian McEleny

673505

SUMMER TEAROOMS AND SUMMER FAYRE 2011

Summer Tearooms

Following the success of last year’s weekly Saturday Tearooms/Soup Lunches we plan to operate again this summer. The season will begin on Saturday 4th June and run until Saturday 24th September. There will be an additional Tearoom on Saturday 28th May from 10.00am – 4.00pm with soup available between 12.00noon and 2.00pm.

Last year as well as providing much needed income for the Church, the tearooms became a regular meeting place for members and visitors alike providing an opportunity for fellowship.  The tearooms were successful due to the willingness of our members and friends who volunteered to help.  Once again we would ask you to consider helping out for a few hours on a Saturday.  If you helped last year please do come back again and if you have not helped before please think about giving it a try –it really is good fun. 

From 15th May there will be a volunteer sheet for each month, pinned on the notice board outside the Session Room.  Please add your name to any dates that you can help

Summer Fayre

The date for this year’s Summer Fayre is Saturday 13th August. We had a hugely successful Fayre last year and hope that we will once again have equal success in 2011.

Preparations are already under way and stall holders will soon be approaching people for help. We are always looking for new ways to improve the Summer Fayre so if you have any ideas please talk to a member of the committee. In addition please highlight the date in your diary and tell your family and friends all about it.  Full details will be given in next month’s Landmark.

Tearoom/ Summer Fayre Committee

John Lewis 

Gillian McEleny

Isa McManus 

COMMUNION INVITATION CARDS

The District Elders will shortly be delivering the Communion Invitation Cards for the June Communion Service.  If you wish your attendance at Communion to be entered in the records, please continue to return your Card in the usual way when you come to the Communion Service.

Brian Jackson

Roll Keeper

LANDMARK

Please note that articles for inclusion in the June edition must be submitted to the Church Office by Wednesday 25th May 2011 at the latest.   This will be the last edition of Landmark until September.
 Brian Jackson

Church Manager

